

PRACTICE TEST 2

Find the word which has different sound in the underlined part.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|---------------------|----------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. <u>pu</u> lled | B. o <u>pe</u> ned | C. fea <u>tu</u> red | D. de <u>ci</u> ded |
| 2. A. ma <u>ch</u> ed | B. dr <u>es</u> sed | C. sta <u>rt</u> ed | D. wa <u>sh</u> ed |

Choose a word in each line that has different stress pattern.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|---------------------|----------------------|---------------------|
| 3. A. honor | B. suc <u>ce</u> ed | C. gri <u>pp</u> ing | D. ac <u>ti</u> on |
| 4. A. tou <u>ch</u> ing | B. de <u>ci</u> de | C. sca <u>r</u> y | D. we <u>st</u> ern |

Choose the best answer (A, B, C or D).

5. I _____ a lot when I was younger.
 A. use to swim B. used to swim C. used to swimming D. didn't used to swim
6. People _____ so often, or they just didn't travel at all.
 A. used to travel B. used not to travel C. didn't used to travel D. didn't use to travel
7. My brother _____ his leg in a car accident when he was 20.
 A. breaking B. used to break C. uses to break D. breaks
8. _____ long hair when you were a teenager?
 A. Used you to have B. Did you used to have C. Did you use to have D. Are you used to having
9. My Grandpa never _____ coffee. He always drank tea.
 A. uses to like B. used to like C. didn't use to like D. is used to like
10. "How far is Vung Tau from Ho Chi Minh City?" - "_____"
 A. It's not very far B. it takes about two hours or more.
 C. It's about 120km D. You can get to Vung Tau by boat or bus.
11. We are really _____ about going to the cinema tonight.
 A. excited B. interested C. amused D. pleased
12. The film was so _____. However, my father saw it from beginning to end.
 A. interesting B. exciting C. boring D. fascinating
13. We found the plot of the film _____.
 A. bored B. boring C. interested D. acting
14. I enjoyed the film on TV yesterday evening _____ nobody in my family liked it.
 A. although B. yet C. in spite of D. so
15. Last night, I didn't go to bed early _____ being very tired.
 A. despite of B. in spite of C. although D. because
16. Villagers voluntarily contribute money and other thing to _____ the festival.
 A. open B. celebrate C. remember D. set
17. A lot of dancers go to Rio de Janeiro to _____ the Rio Carnival.
 A. play B. take C. attend D. follow
18. In La Tomatina, people get to throw tomatoes at _____.
 A. themselves B. once C. together D. each other
19. People of _____ minorities in Phu Yen celebrate Hoi Mua Festival every March.
 A. native B. local C. ethnic D. village
20. It is _____ to see elephants racing in the Elephant Race Festival in DakLak.
 A. amaze B. amazing C. amazed D. amazement
21. La Tomatina is a _____ festival to celebrate the tornado harvest.
 A. season B. seasonal C. year D. annually
22. Everybody loves going to the _____ festival.
 A. music B. musical C. musicians D. musician
- Circle the mistake in each sentence.**
23. At Christmas, streets are often decorated with color lights and red banners.
 A B C D
24. Her eyes were wide with excited when she heard the news.
 A B C D

25. I don't like horror films because they are too frightened for me.

A B C D

Choose a suitable word for each blank.

Staying safe on foot and bike

Look out for yourself and your friends when going out (26) _____ foot or by bike. Choose the (27) _____ routes you can like quieter, slower roads, with pavements if you're walking. It's easy to get distracted by your phone or by friends, but you need to be (28) _____ to traffic. Put your phone away and take your earphones (29) _____ when crossing the road. Don't trust that drivers will spot you and be able to stop in time – many drivers go too fast and don't (30) _____ enough attention, so anything you can do to protect yourself is a good thing.

- | | | | |
|--------------|------------|------------|-----------|
| 26. a. on | b. in | c. by | d. with |
| 27. a. safe | b. safer | c. safest | d. safely |
| 28. a. risky | b. warning | c. serious | d. alert |
| 29. a. off | b. over | c. out | d. down |
| 30. a. pay | b. make | c. turn | d. take |

Read the passage and choose the correct answer.

For hundreds of years, one remote hill in the middle of England has hosted one of the weirdest and most hazardous festivals in the world. It's the Cooper's Hill Cheese Rolling Festival. The event is held every year at the end of May. Some people believe that the festival originated from a tradition of rolling burning bundles of sticks down the hill to celebrate the end of winter. Today, the festival has grown into an international event, with over 15,000 participants and spectators from all over the world joining each year.

The rules are simple. A large wheel of cheese is rolled down the hill, and participants chase after it. The first runner to make it to the bottom of the hill is the winner. The winner of the race is allowed to keep the cheese as a prize. Cooper's Hill is only 200 meters long, but it is very steep. As a result, racers do not run down the hill; instead, they usually fall down the hill head over heels. This has led to a lot of accidents. For this reason, the event was officially canceled in 2010. Outraged fans have continued the event unofficially since then.

31. What is the passage mainly about?

- A. Different food festivals around the world
- B. An unusual and dangerous festival in England
- C. Tips for winning the race in the cheese rolling festival
- D. The history of the Cheese Rolling Festival

32. What is the origin of the Cheese Rolling Festival?

- A. It is held every year in May.
- B. It takes place at Cooper's hill in Gloucestershire.
- C. It is held to represent the birth of the new year after winter.
- D. It comes from the tradition of rolling burning bundles of sticks down the hill.

33. The word 'outraged' in the last sentence is closest in meaning to _____.

- A. upset
- B. pleasant
- C. keen
- D. big

34. According to the passage, which of the following is true?

- A. All the runners in the race are from England.
- B. The race is dangerous because the hill is very long.
- C. Most participants cannot stay on their feet while they run down the hill.
- D. The winner is the first person to catch the cheese.

35. The festival was officially canceled in 2010 due to _____.

- | | |
|--------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| A. a large number of participants | B. the bad weather in Gloucestershire |
| C. the steep slopes of Cooper's Hill | D. the dangerous aspect of the event |

Choose the correct sentence with the cues given.

36. My family and I / go / Thailand / last April / take part / the Songkran Festival.

- A. My family and I go to Thailand last April to take part in the Songkran Festival.

- B. My family and I went to Thailand last April taking part in the Songkran Festival.
C. My family and I went to Thailand in the last April to take part in the Songkran Festival.
D. My family and I went to Thailand last April to take part in the Songkran Festival.
37. Vietnamese people / prepare / Tet / clean / their houses / cook / traditional special foods.
A. Vietnamese people prepare for Tet by cleaning their houses and cooking traditional special foods.
B. Vietnamese people prepares for Tet by cleaning their houses and cooking traditional special foods.
C. Vietnamese people prepare for Tet by clean their houses and cook traditional special foods.
D. Vietnamese people prepare for Tet by cleaning their houses and cook traditional special foods.
38. I / use to / collect / stamp / when / I / primary school.
A. I am used to collecting stamps when I am in primary school.
B. I use to collect stamps when I was in primary school.
C. I used to collect stamps when I was in primary school.
D. I used to collect stamps when I am in primary school.
39. you / go to the beach / when / you / live / in / Nha Trang?
A. Did you used to go to the beach when you lived in Nha Trang?
B. Was you used to going to the beach when you lived in Nha Trang?
C. Did you use to go to the beach when you live in Nha Trang?
D. Did you use to go to the beach when you lived in Nha Trang?
40. I / go / cinema / my friends / yesterday / feeling / very tired.
A. I went to the cinema with my friends yesterday although feeling very tired.
B. I went to the cinema with my friends yesterday despite of feeling very tired.
C. I went to the cinema with my friends yesterday despite the fact that very tired.
D. I went to the cinema with my friends yesterday in spite of feeling very tired.